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COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA
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                                             January 11, 2021
R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602
Monte Lewis, P.E.
E.D. Lewis and Associates, P.C.
2116 Spencer Road

Richmond, VA 23230

RE:   POD2020-00524
Libbie Mill Pad 8 Apartments
Original Plan Review 
Sir:
The Planning Department has reviewed the above-referenced plans received December 22, 2020, and has the following comments:
1) On the ESC plans sheets EC-1 and EC-2, include TP-2 at the location of SF and SSF.
2) Multiple items exist in areas to be removed or relocated.  These should be indicated/noted on a demo or EC plan sheet. A separate demo sheet may be useful – the notes on the EC sheets and elsewhere are lost among the other information. 

3) Shift parking spaces located at mail kiosk eastward just enough to allow a 3-foot-wide landing strip along the west side of the parking spaces.  Staff recommends connecting this to a sidewalk landing in front of the kiosk for a logical route from that driver’s side space to the kiosk.  Otherwise, the plant bed along the east of the building will be trampled. 
Architectural Information:

4) Confirm siding will be cementitious as applied at other condo/TH development in this UMU.

5) Height label dimensions are missing from exhibit. 
Landscape Plan:

6) Include HVAC screen details for ground mounted equipment at the east end of the building.
7) Continue hedge row along complete extent of parking spaces located at mailbox location.

Lighting Plan:  REVISED PLAN NEEDED prior to PC/Director’s Admin approval
8) L-201 and the photometric layout plan contain conflicting information for proposed light pole locations.  
9) The symbol size on the photometric layout is vague or misleading as to where the pole will be located.  In any instance, the poles should not be closer that 3 feet behind any curb where vehicular route or parking will take place.
The above comments may be revised based upon discussions at the staff developer WEBEX (invitation forthcoming), scheduled for Thursday, January 14, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  You may contact me at 501-7175 or cra094@henrico.us if you need additional information prior to the meeting. 


Sincerely,

Aimee B. Crady, AICP


County Planner
Pc. Midtown Land Partners, LLC
      Cite Design
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